
Sylmar Neighborhood Council Equine Meeting  

Thursday February 21, 2013 

1) Meeting Called to Order by Cheri Blose at 7:30 pm 

2) Introduction of Committee members and Stakeholder 

3) Minutes reviewed and approved from October 18,2012 

4) Housekeeping 

5) Public Officials non present 

6) Patty Hug reported on Status of Stetson Ranch Equestrian Center, listing 

new additions and improvements, sprinklers, driving arena, dressage arena 

and trail course area. There is $100,000 left in Stetson Ranch Quimby funds. 

7) There is $200,000 in Park and Recreation which has been allotted for trails 

from collection of Equine License. LA Animal services reports 1371 licensed 

horses in the City of Los Angeles. Sylmar Zip code has the most horses 

licensed. Pam brought up discount on Equine license and will report on 

exactly what it will exactly be at next meeting. County Vector Control is 

assigning fees for 10 horses or more kept in one location. LA County is 

charging fees for an animal keeper’s license and boarder fees. Get word out 

to the community about abandoned horse at Stetson Ranch. Suggestion to 

write a letter to City Supervisor regarding the water being turned off at 

Bucher Street. 

8) Connector trail from Stetson Ranch, a letter will be written to manager of 

Oak Ridge Mobile Home Park regarding repairs to the trail entrance to keep 

off roaders off the horse/pedestrian trail. Trail entrance has been in 

disrepair since Sylmar fire when emergency vehicles entered the area. 

Discussion to have a work party day to install chain link fence at the trail 

entrance. Pam may have a chain link donation. 

9) Future agenda items 

Stetson Ranch Report, continue discussion on Licensing, review letter from 

mobile home park, Discuss Day of the Horse event at Stetson Ranch to 

promote Equine License, Discuss Zoning Map 

Meeting adjourned 8:30 pm 


